
Lake Committee Meeting Minutes - 6/9/2016 
 
Attendees:  Tim Hamilton, Bob Burasco, Dave Sinclair, Rich Richardson, Tom Tucek, Ron 
Moody, Jess Hartter, Nathan Johnson 
 
Meeting called to order at 7pm. 
 
Prior meeting minutes were approved, but later found to be lacking Bob’s name as attending. 
 
Open Forum 
Nothing significant 
 
Old Business 
 
New Courtesy Dock 
The Lake Committee is concerned that the current location of the Champagne Point dock is too 
close to the main waterway.  The new courtesy dock was used as a swim dock this past 
weekend which raised a concern about safety.  We recommend that a no swimming sign should 
be placed on the water side of the dock.  A pontoon boat was observed taking off from the 
courtesy dock and going straight across the lake.  This was one of the safety concerns 
expressed about the location of the courtesy dock.  
 
Slip Swap 
A notice was put in the Shoreline regarding this event.  We were surprised to see that this 
included a Lake Committee endorsement considering the Lake Committee's position that swaps 
can happen every day.  
 
Ramp Repair 
There was no significant update regarding this repair.  Tim reported that Josh intends to attempt 
an underwater camera scan to clarify the situation.  
 
Buoy Placement Review 
The buoys still need to be repositioned with the guidance that they should be placed 50' from 
shore.  Dave volunteered to work with Lake Patrol to move buoys to the appropriate positions. 
 
Swim Dock Redecking 
Tim reported that the office was aware of the need for additional structure to support the 
proposed composite decking.  
 
Get Wet Days 
The first event went well with 8 kayakers and 5 skier/wakeboarders.  We have folks signed up 
for both the July and August dates.  We also have received offers to provide additional boats if 
needed.  
 
Round Table/New Business  
 
Bob raised a concern that the earlier recommendation regarding prohibiting boat lifts coming on 
to the lake from other lakes appears to have failed and was apparently not incorporated in the 
Boat Lift Rules.  We need to investigate this further.   
 



Ron asked if the committee would consider recommending purchasing kayaks and/or 
paddleboards to the Board. Get Wet participant interest in paddlesports has been 
very significant.  Committee members asked about storage and management. The committee 
agreed to give this some thought.  
 
Nate asked if we should consider creating/installing kayak/paddleboard launches along the lake 
to reduce disturbing the rip rap.  While there was clearly some skepticism about the likelihood of 
use and the challenge of maintaining multiple small launches, we will consider this further.  
 
Tom asked that the Lake Patrol check depths off each of the swim docks.  It's unclear if this has 
been done in the recent past.   
 
Tom asked if the boater that put his boat on the point got a 4th level violation.  A previous 
incident with a PWC received a 4th level violation. Tim will request a copy of the investigation 
report for further review.  
 
Tom also asked about a PWC that was pulling a skier without an observer.  Mirrors are not an 
acceptable option for PWCs.  This operator was contacted by both a Lake Committee and a 
Lake Patrol member.  The operator returned to the lake later with an observer.  
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:15pm 

 


